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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Community Outreach Committee (COC)
Minutes for March 19, 2007
The Committee convened at 7:30 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (no quorum)

· Louis Barbash

· Kenneth Wicks


· Barbara Anderson

· Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Absent COC members:

· Rich Carlson

· Maurice Cook

· Jesse Rauch 

· Rose Williams

Community members: 

· Annisteen Wicks

· Don Montouri, Capitol Hill Classic

I. 
Feedback from March ANC meeting/Old business:

1. The ANC has sent two letters requesting assistance in providing interpretive services, one to Councilmember Gray and the other to Councilmember Wells.  There has been a reply from Wells’ office.  His staff has been directed to attempt to arrange services for the ANC 6A monthly meeting.

2. An interpreter has been retained for the March 27 meeting of the ED & Z Committee.  This fact has been posted on the website calendar and will be included in the e-mail the ED & Z Committee Chair posts on the listserv.  Efforts will be made to contact interested parties, directly by e-mail

3. Ms. Nelson was interviewed by the Voice of the Hill on the topic of interpretive services.  The reporter was referred to the aforementioned letters on the website and was informed that and interpreter has been retained for the ED & Z meeting.  The reporter asked what steps would be taken to advertise the availability of interpretive services and was told the above and also that, if the District does agree to provide those services, the ANC will do aggressive outreach by updating the ANC ads in the Rag and Voice, updating the flyer, posting on the listservs and the website.  Reporters covering ANC activities will be asked to so note in their articles.

4. The COC recommendation regarding the ANC 6A semi-annual report was approved except for the provision that it not be mailed – which was struck.  Commissioners may submit plans for limited mailings, mostly to closed apartment buildings, in their own SMDs.

5. Kenneth Wicks was approved as a member and Astri Klievdal’s resignation accepted.

6. Our 2007-2008 Goals were approved.

II. 
Alternate Photocopy Service

1. The owner/manage of Anointed Visions on H St. did finally return Ms. Nelson’s call.  Since then, he has been very responsive.  They are working out the arrangements to establish a corporate account. 

III. 
Capitol Hill Classic

1. Don Montouri, of the Capitol Hill Cluster School PTA, presented a request for support of the street closings for the annual Capitol Hill Classic.:

· The event supports a three-campus DC Public School.  Last year it raised $45,000.
· Efforts are made to minimize the impact on neighbors, including rolling street closings, MPD support and trash removal through the BID.

· Aside from the benefit to the schools, this is a community building activity which is enjoyed by runners and eagerly anticipated by neighborhood volunteers.
· It promotes Capitol Hill neighborhoods as a good place to live to residents throughout the metropolitan area.
Committee recommendation (unanimous):  that ANC 6A provide a letter of support (draft attached)

IV.
Outreach to Grant Applicants

1. Mr. Barbash reported that Sports on the Hill has not expressed further interest in applying for grant money but that he will follow up with them.

2. Urban Family Development Inc. has inquired about the possibility of receiving financial assistance for a Summer Adventure Camp and has sent a draft grant application.  They will present their completed draft application at the April COC meeting.

V.
Video/audio capture of ANC meetings

1. As several committee members were absent, including two of those who were researching this topic, the discussion was deferred until next month when, hopefully, all can be present.  In the interim, we may try to borrow a camcorder and make a trial videotape of a portion of the next ANC meeting to be uploaded to YouTube.  We hope to familiarize ourselves with the process and attempt to find a low-cost means of providing this service.
VI.
Other

Committee members will assist commissioners in the distribution of the ANC 6A flyers.
The meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm.

Next meeting is April 16, 2007.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Nelson
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